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IHBC WALES BRANCH MEETING HELD ON THE 22ND OCTOBER 2014 IN THE FIRST FLOOR MEETING ROOM OF THE GLYNNE ARMS, 3,GLYNNE WAY, DEESIDE, HAWARDEN,FLINTSHIRE CH5 3NS.
In Attendance:   Dave Jump, Debra Lewis , Nathan Blanchard, Rory Wilson and Arwel Ll Thomas.
1. Apologies. 
1.1. Apologies were received from Trefor Thorpe, Lindsay Cuddy ,Ron Douglass, Gwilym H Jones, John Ellis and John Edwards.
2. Minutes of the IHBC Wales Branch Meeting held on the 14th February 2014 using video conferencing at Cartrefi Cymru Office’s in Cardiff and Bangor.
2.1. The minutes of the last meeting were read and agreed as a true record of the meeting apart for some spelling mistakes which DJ would correct and re-issue.(Proposed DL seconded NB).(Action DJ)
3. Matters arising from the above meeting.

3.1. Under item 3.1. NB informed the meeting that Richard Dean had provided a note of the roles and functions of the RSAW ‘ Conservation Group’ which were sent out with the minutes but he was not aware of any further developments.  
 (Action DJ to contact RSD for info)
Note in response to action : Hi Dave, There have been two events organised by the RSAW Conservation Group recently to which RSAW and IHBC members have been invited:-(1) Wednesday 13th August - Gallilee Chapel Tour with Michael Davies (Sutton Davies Architecture/IHBC member).  The Chapel won the RIBA Regional Architecture Award and Mike was named 'Welsh Architect of the Year'.
(2) Thursday 16th October a talk at WSA about 'Conservation in Wales' generally and a welcome to Kate Clark as new CEO Cadw.  Trefor Thorpe attend for IHBC and I represented the RIBA Conservation Register Steering Group.

The next meeting of the Wales Traditional and Sustainable Building Advisory Group (WTSBAG) in Brecon on 17th November will be attended by Mike Davies on behalf of RSAW.

Kind regards,

Richard Spencer Dean

4. The next IHBC Wales Branch AGM.
4.1. The meeting discussed the best time for hosting it and options regarding an event and the venue. RW informed the meeting of a potentially suitable venue and agreed to forward details to DJ for consideration.  (Action RW & DJ)
5. Proposed North and South Wales visits/events and IHBC Wales Branch future meetings (update)
5.1. DJ informed the meeting that potential visits/ events previously suggested by members had not been progressed. NB stated that this was unfortunate but understandable due to the continued absence of a Networking, Publicity and Events Secretary.

DL suggested Newtown as an option for a visit and event focused on the Characterisation Appraisal. LD said the visit/event could be offered as CPD (Action DL) 
6. IHBC Membership Support (feedback)
6.1. In Lindsay Cuddy’s absence she had provided DJ with the following and attached report;

LC wished to thank Trefor Thorpe and Edward Holland for their support and Kate Kendall and Emilia Mc Donald for their very good presentations.

LC wished to report that 12 had attended, with a couple from the South West Branch. Kate Kendall is keen to offer her support again, and would like to get together with the North West or Midlands as a way to share a similar event in North Wales.

LC was very grateful and wished to thank IHBC Central Admin for their help and assistance. Finally LC reported attending a Cadw External Reference Group tasked with drafting TANs and PPW revisions. ( Nothing available to circulate as yet) (see PPP attached 20 10 14) (Action DJ)
7. HEG meeting feedback
7.1. NB informed he had attended the last meeting which had a reasonable turnout.

On the Heritage Bill update NB once again on behalf of the IHBC had raised concerns that local authorities in pursuing listed building enforcement cases needed reinsurance of the authorities’ ability to place a charge on the property as a means of re-cooping costs.
7.2. NB informed the meeting that HEG are looking at a Strategic Action Plan.

7.3. Finally NB reported that one item on the HEG agenda was of particular interest, was a study funded by Cadw undertaken by the WCVA on mapping the 700 odd community organisations across Wales involved in heritage. Further details can be seen via this link:
http://cadw.wales.gov.uk/about/partnershipsandprojects/research/wcva-report/?lang=en 
8. Wales Heritage Network.
8.1. NB had asked DJ to include this on the agenda following a request from Neil Sumner (NS).
NS had emailed NB with an update which can be summarised as follows;
The Civic Trust for Wales and SPAB convened a meeting on the 13th October 2014 to discuss arrangements for establishing a “ Welsh Heritage Network”.

The idea had been around for at least 7 years and had been raised at Treftadaeth Conferences.

In 2010 the IHBC co-funded a project proposal undertaken by Martin Price Associates (MPA) and it was one of two components of a 3rd sector study commissioned by Cadw. This current initiative arises from a wish by leading 3rd sector bodies to share information and to have a united voice due to the fact that there is no separate body in Wales’s equivalent to the Joint Committee of National Amenity Societies (JCNAS).
The meeting came to the conclusion the new group did not have the capacity or resources along the lines envisaged by MPA and Cadw/Hyder but agreed to have a limited membership similar to the JCNAS model and because of this chose a different name for the group, “Wales Heritage Group – Grŵp Treftadaeth Cymru”
The new group will meet quarterly with a rotating Chair. Membership currently comprises :- the Society for the Protection of Ancient Buildings, the Civic Trust for Wales, the Victorian Society, the Georgian Group, the Twentieth Century Society, the Ancient Monuments Society & Friends of Friendless Churches, the Theatres Trust, Addoldai Cymru-the Welsh Religious Buildings Trust, and the Association of Preservation Trusts.

Neil Sumner
9. IHBC Wales Branch Officer’s Reports
9.1.RW reported he had been on a four day course but split into two days one week and two the next: The ‘RIBA Conservation Training Course’which was also attended by the IHBC President Trefor Thorpe.
9.2. DL reported that she had no update or feedback from Central Office on Education.
9.3. Ron Douglass in his absence had provided DJ with an update on the branch accounts as follows; Current Account: £462 Reserve Account : £101 and the Savings Account : £1,549.

9.4. DJ gave apologies for arranging less IHBC Wales Branch Meetings than the norm but would try and arrange two before the AGM.

DJ informed the meeting Margaret Dunn of the Dating Old Welsh Houses Group had emailed him about raising awareness of each other’s members and the work they do and how best this could be acknowledged.  The meeting suggested she be invited along to an IHBC Wales Branch Event /meeting . (Action DJ)
9.5. NB informed IHBC are looking at Governance in detail including proposals to change the role of Trustees, Branch Representatives and volunteering opportunities.

10. AOB

10.1. None.

11. Date time and venue of next meeting 
11.1. The 16 12 14 at 12.30pm at Cartrefi Cymru Office’s in North, South & Mid Wales.
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